
 

 

 

  
  

Date: 26th March 2019 
 
Ref: FOI12216 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Requester 
 
Thank you for your request for information dated 3rd January 2019.  We have dealt with this under 

the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Response 
 

Some of the information you requested is exempt. The answers to your questions are below and 
we have stated what exemptions apply.  Please see the refusal notices at the end of the answers 
which explain how and why the exemptions apply 
 
- This link [7]https://www.cnwl.nhs.uk/service/camden-mosaic/ suggests that Deborah Hodes is 
employed at MOSAIC at Kentish Town Health Center in Bartholomew Road. In respect of this, 
please supply the following data: 
 
1. Confirmation of whether this is the same Deborah Hodes that wrote a medical report about two 
children that made claims of there being a satanic abuse cult in Hampstead (more links about that 
can be found here: 
[8]https://hoaxteadresearch.wordpress.com/hampstead-hoax-faq/frequently-asked-questions-the-
medical-evidence/ 
[9]https://www.hamhigh.co.uk/news/crime-court/timeline-how-fantasy-hampstead-satanic-abuse-
cult-allegations-came-to-be-online-1-4001668) 

 
Under section 40(5)(b)(i) we neither confirm nor deny whether the council holds this information.  
To say whether or not the council holds this information would itself disclose personal information.  
This would contravene the principle in the General Data Protection Regulation that personal data is 
processed fairly and lawfully.  A response to a FOI request is considered to be made publicly 
available to the whole world and not provided just to the requester.  This response should not be 
taken as an indication that the information you requested is or is not held by the council. 
 
2. Confirmation of whether Caversham Group Practice were historically based at the same address 
at MOSAIC in Kentish Town (Bartholomew Road). 
 

We are sorry but we do not hold or record this information. This information maybe held by the 
Clinical commissioning group (CCG)  
 
Further Information: 

 
Why not check our Portal Open Data Camden before making a new request as your question may 
already be answered by a previous FOI response or in one of our many useful and interesting 
datasets.   
 
Your Rights 

 

Information and Records 

Management 

Law and Governance Directorate  

London Borough of Camden 

Town Hall 

Judd Street 

London.  

WC1H 9JE 

e-mail: foi@camden.gov.uk 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/_E07CyoNLI6WNznIxeqxq?domain=cnwl.nhs.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/hxWmCzvOMU8BRpLu7eQNN?domain=hoaxteadresearch.wordpress.com
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/hxWmCzvOMU8BRpLu7eQNN?domain=hoaxteadresearch.wordpress.com
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/dsBoCANZ3Hro93YfwwyJz?domain=hamhigh.co.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/dsBoCANZ3Hro93YfwwyJz?domain=hamhigh.co.uk
https://opendata.camden.gov.uk/
https://opendata.camden.gov.uk/Your-Council/Camden-Freedom-Of-Information-Responses/j7mk-4ya8/data


 

 

 

  
  

If you are not happy with how your response was handled you can request an Internal Review 
within 2 months of this letter by email to foireviews@camden.gov.uk or post: Information and 
Records Management Team, London Borough of Camden, Town Hall, Judd Street, London WC1H 
9JE.  Please quote your case reference number.  If you are not satisfied with the Internal Review 
outcome you can complain to the Information Commissioner’s Office at casework@ico.org.uk  
telephone  0303 123 1113, or post to Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  The ICO website www.ico.org.uk may be useful.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Tanya Bryant  
Information & Records Management Officer  
E-mail:  foi@camden.gov.uk 
Phone:  020 7974 2850 
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